
 

2022 ANNUAL REPORT 
Gannawarra Shire Council has received 
the audited financial report for the year 
ended 30 June 2022 from the Victorian 
Auditor-General’s Office, which includes 
the audited financial statements, the 
audited performance statement and the 
signed auditor’s report.  
The Gannawarra Shire Council Annual 
Report for year ended 30 June 2022 will 
be received by Council at its next meeting 
to be held on Wednesday, 19 October at 
10am.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
VICTORIAN SENIORS FESTIVAL 
Events will be held throughout the 
Gannawarra this October thanks to the 
2022 Victorian Seniors Festival. 
The festival, which celebrates its 40th 
year in 2022, focuses on providing fun and 
good times for Victorians aged 60 years 
and older. 
Copies of the 2022 Victorian Seniors 
Festival program are available from 
Council’s Customer Service Centres, 
Gannawarra Library Service branches and 
at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/seniorsfestival  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BEAT THE BITE! 
Wetter than average rainfall during winter 
and early spring and flooding throughout 
the Avoca, Loddon and Murray river 
catchments has created ideal breeding 
conditions for mosquitoes. 
Residents can protect themselves from 
being bitten by limiting outdoor activity 
when mosquitoes are most active, 
wearing long, loose fitting clothes, and 
applying a mosquito repellent containing 
picaridin or DEET to exposed skin when 
outdoors.  
Removing stagnant water and keeping the 
area around homes well maintained can 
reduce mosquito breeding sites. A 
knockdown fly-spray or surface spray can 
be effective in reducing adult mosquitoes.  
For more information, visit 
www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/campaigns/
beat-the-bite 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
With river levels increasing 
throughout the Gannawarra, 
residents and visitors are  
advised to be aware of 
changes to conditions. 
The latest information 
can be found via the 
VicEmergency app and website, as 
well as the Bureau of Meteorology 
and State Emergency Service 
websites. 
Also, please remember not to drive 
through floodwaters. Small vehicles 
can be moved by water only 15 
centimetres deep. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 5 OCTOBER 
KERANG (10.30am – 12 noon) 
NOTE: Bookings for Council 
immunisation sessions are essential, 
which can be made by phoning (03) 
5450 9333.  
Only one parent/guardian should 
attend with the child to be 
vaccinated. Anyone showing COVID-
19 symptoms, or those who are in 
isolation, should not attend.  
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will 
be held on Wednesday, 19 October 
2022 at the Kerang Senior Citizens 
Centre, starting at 10am. Interested 
members of the public are welcome 
to attend. 
A recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no 
later than 24 hours after this 
meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to 
Council for consideration during 
Question Time by completing a form 
at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime 
by 8.30am the day before each 
meeting. 
 
EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Property Maintenance Worker – 

Permanent part-time 
• NDIS Support Administrator – 

Temporary full-time  
• Outdoor Pool Lifeguards – Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator - Casual 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 
SIGN UP FOR COUNCIL NEWS 
Would you like the latest news from 
Council delivered to your inbox? 
If so, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/news  
and click on the “Sign up for the 
latest news by email” link. 
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